
Plandemic – Dr. Judy Mikovits
Interview Exposing Corruption in the
Academic Community

This article is the text from a YouTube that is now banned. It was entitled,

Plandemic The Movie – What you’re not being told about Dr. Fauci – Dr. Judy
Mikovits, PhD Interview

I extracted the text with an on-line Youtube text extractor, downloaded the
Youtube, and then proofread the text adding punctuation, formatting,
paragraph breaks, capitalization, and correcting words and spelling. I’m sure
it’s not perfect but it’s certainly more than good enough for you to
understand clearly Dr. Mikovits’ message. If you find any errors, I will be
more than happy to correct them if you tell me about them. You can write in
the comment section below the article.

The interviewer, Mikki Willis, is a former model and actor and filmmaker.
Willis, a married father of two, has been a filmmaker for two decades and
started his own production company in 2001. He has also been a parent-
advocate and supporter of many charitable causes.

I found that Bitchute dot com is still hosting the Plandemic video. I figured
out how to embed it in this web article. At the time of this post, it’s still
live. But even if the video is one day removed from Bitchute, as long I am
not removed from this life, the text below the video will stay.

(Mikki Willis:) Dr. Judy Mikovits has been called one of the most
accomplished scientists of her generation. Her 1991 doctoral thesis
revolutionized the treatment of HIV/Aids. At the height of her career, Dr.
Mikovits published a blockbuster article in the journal, Science. The
controversial article sent shockwaves to the scientific community, as it
revealed that the common use of animal and human fetal tissues were
unleashing devastating plagues of chronic diseases.
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For exposing their deadly secrets, the minions of Big Pharma waged war on Dr.
Mikovits, destroying her good name, career, and personal life. Now as the
fate of nations hangs in the balance, Dr. Mikovits is naming names of those
behind the plague of corruption that places all human life in danger.

(Mikki Willis:) So you made a discovery that conflicted with the agreed-upon
narrative.

(Dr. Mikovits:) (Laughs) Correct!

(Mikki Willis:) And for that, they did everything in their powers to destroy
your life.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Correct.

(Mikki Willis:) You were arrested.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Correct.

(Mikki Willis:) And then you were put under a gag order.

(Dr. Mikovits:) For five years. if I went on social media, if I said anything
at all, they would find new evidence, and put me back in jail. And it was
that one of the few times I cried, and it was because I knew there was no
evidence the first time. And they when you can unleash that kind of force to
force someone into bankruptcy with a perfect credit score, and so that I
couldn’t bring my 97 witnesses which included the heads, Tony Fauci, you
know, Ian Lipkin, the heads of the public health in HHS who would have had to
testify that we did absolutely nothing wrong.

(Mikki Willis:) And so what did they charge you with?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Nothing.

(Mikki Willis:) But you were in jail.

(Dr. Mikovits:) I was held in jail with no charges. I was called a fugitive
from justice, no warrant, literally drug me out of the house. Our neighbors
are looking at what’s going on here. You know, they search my house without a
warrant to literally terrorize my husband for five days. They said if you
don’t find the notebooks if you don’t find the material which was not in my
possession but planted in my house.

(Mikki Willis:) As if you took intellectual property from the laboratory, is
that correct?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Yes. It was intended to appear as if I took confidential
material, names, and intellectual property from the laboratory. And I could
prove beyond a shadow of a doubt that I didn’t. Heads of our entire HHS
colluded and destroyed my reputation. And the Department of Justice and the
FBI sat on it, and kept that case under seal, which means you can’t say
there’s a case or your lawyers are held in contempt of court, so you can’t
even get a lawyer to defend you. So every single due process right was taken



away from me, and to this day remains the same. I have no constitutional
freedoms or rights.

(Mikki Willis:) Yet you sit here. I think a lot of people would probably have
just taken the retirement out early, laid low, but you have decided to come
forth when your gag order has been released to write a book called, Plague of
Corruption – Restoring Faith in the Promise of Science, and you are naming
names.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Absolutely.

(Mikki Willis:) Apparently their attempt to silence you has failed. And I
have to ask how do you sit here with confidence to call out these great
forces and not fear for your life as you leave this building?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Because if we don’t stop this now we can not only forget our
Republic and our freedom but we can forget humanity because we’ll be killed
by this agenda.

(Mikki Willis:) So Anthony Fauci, the man who is heading the pandemic task
force was involved in a cover-up?

(Dr. Mikovits:) He directed the cover-up. And in fact, everybody else was
paid off and paid off big time, millions of dollars in funding from Tony
Fauci, Tony Fauci’s organization National Institute of Allergy and Infectious
Disease. These investigators that committed the fraud continue to this day to
be paid big time by the NIAID.



(Mikki Willis:) And the whole world is listening to his advice on how to
handle this current pandemic. How do we know that what he’s saying is what we
need to be learning?

(Dr. Mikovits:) What he’s saying is absolute propaganda. And the same kind of
propaganda that he’s perpetrated to kill millions since 1984.

(Dr. Anthony Fauci:) We know from this study quite clearly that there will be
a delay in progression significantly greater than for individuals who do not
take the drug.

(Dr. Mikovits:) It started really when I was 25 years old, it was part of the
team that isolated HIV from the saliva and blood of the patients from France
where Luc Montagnier had originally isolated the virus. This was a
confirmatory study. But Tony Fauci and Robert Gallo were working together
then to spin the story in a different way. At that time Dr. Resetti was out
of town, and Tony Fauci says, “you know, we understand that you have a paper
in press, and we want a copy of it.” And I said, “yes there’s a paper in
press, and it’s confidential, and no, I will not give you a copy of it.” He
started screaming at me! Then he said, “give us the paper right now or you’ll
be fired for insubordination. And I just said, “I’m sure when Dr. Resetti
gets back you can have the conversation.”

And so Frank comes back, you know, several weeks later, and is really bullied
into giving Fauci the paper. Fauci holds up the publication of the paper for
several months while Robert Gallo writes his own paper and takes all the
credit, and of course, patents are involved. This delay of the confirmation,
you know, literally led to spreading the virus around, you know, killing
millions!

(Lady news announcer:) Perhaps no one expressed the anguish of AIDS better
than New York writer Larry Kramer. But he was even more angry at the federal
government and the pharmaceutical industry. One person who felt Kramer’s fury
was NIH Dr. Anthony Fauci.

(Dr. Mikovits:) It has still been crushing to me to think that I didn’t know
my work in 1999 was something that had been avoided from 83 and 82 when the
virus was isolated. The virus didn’t have to wait until 84 to be confirmed.
Think of how many people the entire continent of Africa, you know, lost the



generation as that virus was spread through because of the arrogance of a
group of people, and it includes Robert Redfield who’s now the head of the
CDC, right along with Tony Fauci. They were working together to take credit
and make money, and they had the patents on it and tailored them to IO2
therapy which was absolutely the wrong therapy. And had that not happened,
millions wouldn’t have died from HIV.

(Mikki Willis:) How can a man who’s giving, any person who’s giving global
advice for health, own a patent in the solution in the vaccine? Isn’t that a
conflict of interest, or shouldn’t it be?

(Dr. Mikovits:) It is a conflict of interest. And in fact, this is one of the
things that I’ve been saying and would like to say to President Trump, repeal
the Bayh-Dole Act. (Bayh–Dole Act or Patent and Trademark Law Amendments Act
(Pub. L. 96-517, December 12, 1980) is United States legislation dealing with
inventions arising from federal government-funded research.

(From TV excerpt:) Bayh-Dole fundamentally changed the way universities
approach technology transfer, and you can see that best in the statistics.
Universities obtained 16 times as many patents today as they did in 1980. Now
everybody’s getting more patents but still, universities’ share of all
patents in the United States is more than five times greater than it was
before Bayh-Dole. The situation has gotten so bad that one information
technology industry official has publicly referred to universities as “crack
addicts” driven by “small-minded tech transfer offices addicted to patents
royalties”.

(Dr. Mikovits:) That Act gave government workers the right to patent their
discoveries, so to claim intellectual property for discoveries that the
taxpayer paid for. Ever since that happened in the early eighties it
destroyed science. And this allowed the development of those conflicts of
interests. And this is the crime behind letting somebody like Bill Gates with
billions of dollars – nobody elected him – he has no medical background, he
has no expertise, but we let people like that have a voice in this country
while we destroy the lives of millions of people.

(Bill Gates:) Normalcy only returns when we’ve largely vaccinated the entire
global population.

(Mikki Willis:) If we activate mandatory vaccines globally, I imagine these
people stand to make hundreds of billions of dollars that own the vaccines.

(Dr. Mikovits:) And they’ll kill millions as they already have with their
vaccines. There is no vaccine currently on the schedule for any RNA virus
that works.

(Mikki Willis:) So I have to ask you, are you anti-vaccine?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Oh absolutely not! I’m, in fact, vaccine is immune therapy
just like interferon-alpha is immune therapy. So I’m not anti-vaccine. My job
is to develop immune therapies, that’s what vaccines are.

(Mikki Willis:) Do you believe that this virus was created in a laboratory?



(Dr. Mikovits:) I wouldn’t use the word created, but you can’t say naturally-
occurring if it was by way of the laboratory. So it’s very clear this virus
was manipulated, this family of viruses was manipulated and studied in a
laboratory where the animals were taken into the laboratory and this is what
was released whether deliberate or not. That cannot be naturally-occurring.
Somebody didn’t go to a market, get a bat, the virus didn’t jump directly to
humans. That’s not how it works. That’s accelerated viral evolution. If it
was a natural occurrence, it would take it up to 800 years to occur. This
occurred from SARS one within a decade. That’s not naturally occurring.

(Mikki Willis:) And you have any ideas of where this occurred?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Oh yeah. I’m sure it occurred between the North Carolina
laboratories, Fort Detrick US Army Research Institute of infectious disease
and the Wuhan laboratory.

(TV announcer:) 3.7 million dollars flowed from the National Institutes of
Health here in the U.S. to the Wuhan lab in China, the same lab where many
people have said that this corona virus infection first originated. We also
now know that NI-AID, the department associated with the National Institutes
of Health, of which Dr. Anthony Fauci is in control, had already been
conducting experiments with the Wuhan lab in the past in regard to corona
virus. If Dr. Anthony Falci cannot be honest with the public about his
connection to this lab, then Fauci has to go.

(Dr. Mikovits:) In 1999 I was working in Fort Detrick, and my job was to
teach Ebola how to infect human cells without killing them. Ebola couldn’t
infect human cells until we took it in the laboratories!

(Mikki Willis:) It’s hard to ignore the death tolls. People have been dying
and they are dying from this in quite alarming numbers. How do you reconcile
that?

(Dr. Mikovits:) It’s pretty easy when you see for me when you see what the
government has done and that is that they took, quoting Dr. Birx: “We’ve
taken a very liberal approach to mortality.” (Meaning, Dr. Birx’s doesn’t
care how many people will die? May the reader interpret what she said.)

If my husband were to die who has COPD, his lungs have fibrosis, his lungs
would look exactly like somebody with COVID-19 theoretically, but he has no
evidence of infection. So if you’re not testing, and you don’t have evidence
of infection, and if you walked in there today, you know, they call it
COVID-19. And we hear this from the doctors and nurses who are upset.

(Mikki Willis:) I’ve seen so many doctors online that have made their own web
cam videos just perplexed by the protocol that the CDC had given them.

(Doctor:) Well, last Friday I received a seven-page document that sort of
told me that if I had an 86 year old patient that had pneumonia but was never
tested for COVID-19, but sometime after she came down with pneumonia, we
learned that she had been exposed to her son who had no symptoms, but later
on was identified with COVID-19, that it would be appropriate to diagnose on



the death certificate COVID-19.

(Doctor:) When I’m writing up my death report I’m being pressured to add
COVID. Why is that? Why are we being pressured to add COVID? To maybe
increase the numbers and make it look a little bit worse than it is? I think
so.

(TV interviewer to a doctor:)Why would they want to skew the number of deaths
due to COVID-19?

(Doctor:) Well, fear is a great way to control people, and sometimes people
this ability to think for themselves is paralyzed if they’re frightened
enough. And that’s not what I want people to be. I want people to say we’re
gonna get through this. I’m gonna use my head. I’m gonna go to different
sources. I’m gonna listen to different sources. And I’m gonna think for
myself because that’s what America is about.

(Dr. Brix:) If someone dies with COVID-19 we are counting that as a COVID-19
death.

(Dr. Mikovits:) You don’t die with an infection. You die from an infection.

(Mikki Willis:) I’ve talked with doctors who have admitted that they are
being incentivized to list patients that are sick or have died with COVID-19.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Yeah, $13,000 for Medicare if you call it COVID-19.

(TV announcer:) Right now Medicare is determined that if you have a COVID-19
admission to the hospital, you’ll get paid $13,000. if that COVID-19 patient
goes on a ventilator, you get thirty nine thousand dollars, three times as
much.

(Dr. Mikovits:) And you’ve killed them with the ventilator because you gave
them the wrong treatment.

(A doctor on video:) All the things that just don’t make sense, the patients
I’m seeing in front of me, the lungs I’m trying to improve, have led me to
believe that we are operating under a medical paradigm that is untrue. and I
fear that this misguided treatment will lead to a tremendous amount of harm
to a great number of people in a very short time.

(Mikki Willis:) My next question is about Italy. I want to know why Italy was
hit so hard.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Italy has a very old population. They’re very sick with
inflammatory disorders they got at the beginning of 2019, an untested new
form of influenza vaccine that had four different strains of influenza
including the highly pathogenic H1N1. That vaccine was grown in a cell line,
a dog cell line, dogs have lots of coronaviruses, and that’s why they’re not
testing there. You could just say, “oh it was that!”

(News announcer:) As the country begins emerging from the worst of the corona
virus epidemic one question remains. What happened to all the



hydroxychloroquine?

(A doctor:) We know that hydroxychloroquine and zinc are working great for
patients. And then Fauci comes out and says “there’s no double-blind control
placebo study” which, by the way, Dr. Fauci, is there going to be a double-
blind control placebo study of your vaccine? Is there?

(News announcer:) In a survey polling nearly 2,300 doctors in some 30
countries hydroxychloroquine was ranked as the most effective medication to
treat the virus.

(Dr. Mikovits:) The AMA was saying you know doctors will lose their license
if they use hydroxychloroquine, the anti-malarial drug that’s been on the
list of essential medicine worldwide for 70 years! Dr. Fauci calls that
anecdotal data! It’s not storytelling if we have thousands of pages of data
saying it’s effective against these families of viruses! This is essential
medicine, and they keep it from the people, not only now, but back in autism
with our discovery, there was an old antiviral drug hundred-year-old drug
called seromon on the WHO list of essential medicine. You literally gave kids
with autism a voice, a life. What did Bayer and Monsanto do? They took it
away from everybody! You couldn’t get it to save your life right now. We
tried, believe me, every way we could. So when you take away a medicine, and
not just the WHO, the FDA, the CDC, Tony Fauci, close everything. Just end it
all and we’ve got a healthy world again, and we got tons of money because we
can take all that money they’re making on their patents and we can give it to
the victims of this plague of corruption.

(Mikki Willis:) Is it safe to say that anything that cannot be patented has
been shut down intentionally because there’s no way to profit from it? – All
these natural remedies that we have had forever.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Absolutely. That’s fair to say. And that’s exactly what’s
going on in COVID-19. The game is to prevent the therapies until everyone is
infected and push the vaccines knowing that the flu vaccines increase the
odds by 36 percent of getting COVID-19!

(Mikki Willis:) Where does that data come?

(Dr. Mikovits:) From a publication last year where the military who had been
vaccinated with influenza were more susceptible to corona viruses. Corona
viruses are in every animal. So if you’ve ever had a flu vaccine, you were
injected with corona viruses. and then to put on a mask …

(Doctor:) This doesn’t make any sense. We wear masks in an acute setting to
protect us. We’re not wearing masks. Why is that? Because we understand
microbiology, we understand immunology, and we want strong immune systems.
Our immune system is used to touching. We share bacteria staphylococcus,
staphylococcal bacteria, viruses. We develop an immune response daily to this
stuff. When you take that away from me, my immune system drops. As I shelter
in place, my immune system drops. You keep me there for months, it drops
more. And now I’m at home hand-washing vigorously, washing the counters,
worried about things that are indeed what I need to survive.



(A doctor next to the first doctor:) You know you’re not immunodeficient, and
you’re not elderly, you should be able to go out without any gloves and
without a mask. I think if you are those things you should either set shelter
in place or wear a mask and gloves. I don’t think everybody needs to wear
masks and gloves because it reduces your bacterial flora. It doesn’t allow
you to interact with society and your bacterial flora and your viruses, your
friends that protect you from other diseases end up going away, and now
you’re more likely to get opportunistic infections, infections that are
hoping you don’t have your good bugs fighting for you if that makes sense.

(Another doctor:) And then as we all come out of shelter-in-place with a
lower immune system and start trading viruses, bacteria, what do you think is
gonna happen? Disease is gonna spike!

(Another doctor:) I guarantee when we reopen there’s going to be a huge huge
amount of illness that’s going to be rampant. The building blocks of your
immune system is virus and bacteria, end of story.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Wearing the mask literally activates your own virus. You’re
getting sick from your own reactivated corona virus expressions, and if it
happens to be SARS-CoV-2, then you’ve got a big problem.

(Mikki Willis:) You’re not the first virologist who has told me that we’re
doing the exact opposite of what we should be doing to contain and to create
immunity from this virus.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Why would you close the beach? You’ve got sequences in the
soil, in the sand. You’ve got healing microbes in the ocean in the saltwater.
That’s insanity! (Thank God the governor of Guam re-opened the beaches!)

(Mikki Willis:) These institutions that are polluting our environment and our
bodies, there was a time when they actually had to fight their own battles,
but they’ve done such a great job at manipulating the masses, that it’s other
people shutting down other citizens, and the big tech platforms follow suit,
and they shut everything down. There is no dissenting voices allowed anymore
in this free country, which is something I never thought I would live to see.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Nor would I except what I’ve experienced since 2011. It’s
beyond comprehension how a society can be so fooled that the types of
propaganda continue to where they’re just driving us to hate each other.
Hopefully, this is the wake-up call of all America to realize this makes no
sense, and we win because it will take down the whole program with
information like this. And for me it’s the great news that the doctors are
waking up and saying “wait a minute!”

(Doctor:) You doctors that are watching this and I see a lot of you right
here, why are you not getting loud? I’m here to defend you. I’m here to
defend my freedoms. I’m here to defend my family’s freedoms, my patients
rights to choose what to do with their life. I’m just blown away! And I’m
blown away why there are not more doctors like me talking about this all over
the place. We should be banding together right now! You need to wake up
because your liberties are getting taken away from you all because of fake



news is out there. This is wrong! People should be going to jail for this
stuff.

(Dr. Mikovits:) So it’s not the scientists who are in any way dishonest.
They’re listening to people who for more than 40 years have controlled who
gets funded, what gets published, and I’m sorry to say many many people will
simply take the money and the fame and that support, things that absolutely
aren’t true.

(Mikki Willis:) What do you say to the medical professionals that are just
beginning to get a glimpse of the depth to which they have been misled and
steered away from their oath to do no harm?

(Dr. Mikovits:) I say forgive yourselves. It’s the hardest thing to realize
for all of us and is that with all the best intentions we studied we learned
what we thought was the truth we had no idea that the data that we were being
told was true, was not true. We’ve been taught now in our schools a very
different science, you don’t get funded if you don’t speak the party line you
don’t get published. That was probably the hardest thing for me to take, is
understanding that scientific journals would twist the discovery that should
have healed all.

(Lady doctor:) Will the scientific community have the courage to answer the
question of whether these diseases might have been of their own creation?
Thank you. (Applause)

(Dr. Mikovits:) So what we did pretty much ever since I got out of jail, we
started an education company. We wake up doctors. And it’s very difficult,
but every doctor who realized they may have been part of the problem has now
turned that around to march toward a better society and restore faith in the
promise of medicine. That’s all we can do.

(Mikki Willis:) Well, Dr. Mikovits, thank you so much for your time it’s been
a real honor to sit here with you and particularly thank you for your
courage.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Thank You Mikki, I appreciate it a lot.

(Dr. Anthony Fauci:) The idea that we are now a few days away from a new
administration, given as you heard from the introduction that I have been
around for a while and have had the opportunity of serving in five
administrations, I thought I would bring that perspective to the topic today
as the issue of pandemic preparedness. And if there’s one message that I want
to leave with you today is that there is no question that there will be a
surprise outbreak. … The thing that we’re extraordinarily confident about is
that we are going to see this in the next few years. Thank you. (Applause)

(End of part 1 of Plandemic)
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In 2012, the pandemic that the world had been anticipating for years finally
hit. Unlike 2009’s H1N1, this new influenza strain — originating from wild
geese — was extremely virulent and deadly. Even the most pandemic-prepared
nations were quickly overwhelmed when the virus streaked around the world,
infecting nearly 20 percent of the global population and killing 8 million in
just seven months, the majority of them healthy young adults. The pandemic
also had a deadly effect on economies: international mobility of both people
and goods screeched to a halt, debilitating industries like tourism and
breaking global supply chains. Even locally, normally bustling shops and
office buildings sat empty for months, devoid of both employees and
customers.

The pandemic blanketed the planet — though disproportionate numbers died in
Africa, Southeast Asia, and Central America, where the virus spread like
wildfire in the absence of official containment protocols. But even in
developed countries, containment was a challenge. The United States’s initial
policy of “strongly discouraging” citizens from flying proved deadly in its
leniency, accelerating the spread of the virus not just within the U.S. but
across borders. However, a few countries did fare better — China in
particular. The Chinese government’s quick imposition and enforcement of
mandatory quarantine for all citizens, as well as its instant and near-
hermetic sealing off of all borders, saved millions of lives, stopping the
spread of the virus far earlier than in other countries and enabling a
swifter post- pandemic recovery.

China’s government was not the only one that took extreme measures to protect
its citizens from risk and exposure. During the pandemic, national leaders
around the world flexed their authority and imposed airtight rules and
restrictions, from the mandatory wearing of face masks to body-temperature
checks at the entries to communal spaces like train stations and
supermarkets. Even after the pandemic faded, this more authoritarian control
and oversight of citizens and their activities stuck and even intensified. In



order to protect themselves from the spread of increasingly global problems —
from pandemics and transnational terrorism to environmental crises and rising
poverty — leaders around the world took a firmer grip on power.

At first, the notion of a more controlled world gained wide acceptance and
approval. Citizens willingly gave up some of their sovereignty — and their
privacy — to more paternalistic states in exchange for greater safety and
stability. Citizens were more tolerant, and even eager, for top-down
direction and oversight, and national leaders had more latitude to impose
order in the ways they saw fit. In developed countries, this heightened
oversight took many forms: biometric IDs for all citizens, for example, and
tighter regulation of key industries whose stability was deemed vital to
national interests. In many developed countries, enforced cooperation with a
suite of new regulations and agreements slowly but steadily restored both
order and, importantly, economic growth.

Across the developing world, however, the story was different — and much more
variable. Top-down authority took different forms in different countries,
hinging largely on the capacity, caliber, and intentions of their leaders. In
countries with strong and thoughtful leaders, citizens’ overall economic
status and quality of life increased. In India, for example, air quality
drastically improved after 2016, when the government outlawed high- emitting
vehicles. In Ghana, the introduction of ambitious government programs to
improve basic infrastructure and ensure the availability of clean water for
all her people led to a sharp decline in water-borne diseases. But more
authoritarian leadership worked less well — and in some cases tragically — in
countries run by irresponsible elites who used their increased power to
pursue their own interests at the expense of their citizens.

There were other downsides, as the rise of virulent nationalism created new
hazards: spectators at the 2018 World Cup, for example, wore bulletproof
vests that sported a patch of their national flag. Strong technology
regulations stifled innovation, kept costs high, and curbed adoption. In the
developing world, access to “approved” technologies increased but beyond that
remained limited: the locus of technology innovation was largely in the
developed world, leaving many developing countries on the receiving end of
technologies that others consider “best” for them. Some governments found
this patronizing and refused to distribute computers and other technologies
that they scoffed at as “second hand.” Meanwhile, developing countries with
more resources and better capacity began to innovate internally to fill these
gaps on their own.

Meanwhile, in the developed world, the presence of so many top-down rules and
norms greatly inhibited entrepreneurial activity. Scientists and innovators
were often told by governments what research lines to pursue and were guided
mostly toward projects that would make money (e.g., market-driven product
development) or were “sure bets” (e.g., fundamental research), leaving more
risky or innovative research areas largely untapped. Well-off countries and
monopolistic companies with big research and development budgets still made
significant advances, but the IP behind their breakthroughs remained locked
behind strict national or corporate protection. Russia and India imposed
stringent domestic standards for supervising and certifying encryption-



related products and their suppliers — a category that in reality meant all
IT innovations. The U.S. and EU struck back with retaliatory national
standards, throwing a wrench in the development and diffusion of technology
globally.

Especially in the developing world, acting in one’s national self-interest
often meant seeking practical alliances that fit with those interests —
whether it was gaining access to needed resources or banding together in
order to achieve economic growth. In South America and Africa, regional and
sub-regional alliances became more structured. Kenya doubled its trade with
southern and eastern Africa, as new partnerships grew within the continent.
China’s investment in Africa expanded as the bargain of new jobs and
infrastructure in exchange for access to key minerals or food exports proved
agreeable to many governments. Cross-border ties proliferated in the form of
official security aid. While the deployment of foreign security teams was
welcomed in some of the most dire failed states, one-size-fits-all solutions
yielded few positive results.

By 2025, people seemed to be growing weary of so much top-down control and
letting leaders and authorities make choices for them. Wherever national
interests clashed with individual interests, there was conflict. Sporadic
pushback became increasingly organized and coordinated, as disaffected youth
and people who had seen their status and opportunities slip away — largely in
developing countries — incited civil unrest. In 2026, protestors in Nigeria
brought down the government, fed up with the entrenched cronyism and
corruption. Even those who liked the greater stability and predictability of
this world began to grow uncomfortable and constrained by so many tight rules
and by the strictness of national boundaries. The feeling lingered that
sooner or later, something would inevitably upset the neat order that the
world’s governments had worked so hard to establish. •

End of excerpts from Scenarios for the Future of Technology and International
Development
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Numbers As Economy Collapses

Dr. Rashid Buttar exposes the Covid pandemic as a moneymaking scam.

God Our Shield – Protection from the
Coronavirus

We are fighting an unseen enemy that spreads from person to person. Our
health is not only dependent on how strong we are physically, but spiritually
as well. The Devil is throwing darts of the Coronavirus at us. We should ask
the Lord Jesus to shield us from it!

Twenty Scriptures we can claim for God to shield us from the virus:

Genesis 15:1 After these things the word of the LORD came unto Abram in a
vision, saying, Fear not, Abram: I am thy shield, and thy exceeding great
reward.

Deuteronomy 33:29 Happy art thou, O Israel: who is like unto thee, O people
saved by the LORD, the shield of thy help, and who is the sword of thy
excellency! and thine enemies shall be found liars unto thee; and thou shalt
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tread upon their high places.

2 Samuel 22:3 The God of my rock; in him will I trust: he is my shield, and
the horn of my salvation, my high tower, and my refuge, my saviour; thou
savest me from violence.

2 Samuel 22:36 Thou hast also given me the shield of thy salvation: and thy
gentleness hath made me great.

Psalms 3:3 But thou, O LORD, art a shield for me; my glory, and the lifter up
of mine head.

Psalms 5:12 For thou, LORD, wilt bless the righteous; with favour wilt thou
compass him as with a shield.

Psalms 18:35 Thou hast also given me the shield of thy salvation: and thy
right hand hath holden me up, and thy gentleness hath made me great.

Psalms 28:7 The LORD is my strength and my shield; my heart trusted in him,
and I am helped: therefore my heart greatly rejoiceth; and with my song will
I praise him.

Psalms 33:20 Our soul waiteth for the LORD: he is our help and our shield.

Psalms 59:11 Slay them not, lest my people forget: scatter them by thy power;
and bring them down, O Lord our shield.

Psalms 84:9 Behold, O God our shield, and look upon the face of thine
anointed.

Psalms 84:11 For the LORD God is a sun and shield: the LORD will give grace
and glory: no good thing will he withhold from them that walk uprightly.

Psalms 91:4 He shall cover thee with his feathers, and under his wings shalt
thou trust: his truth shall be thy shield and buckler.

Psalms 115:9 O Israel, trust thou in the LORD: he is their help and their
shield.

Psalms 115:10 O house of Aaron, trust in the LORD: he is their help and their
shield.

Psalms 115:11 Ye that fear the LORD, trust in the LORD: he is their help and
their shield.

Psalms 119:114 Thou art my hiding place and my shield: I hope in thy word.

Psalms 144:2 My goodness, and my fortress; my high tower, and my deliverer;
my shield, and he in whom I trust; who subdueth my people under me.

Proverbs 30:5 Every word of God is pure: he is a shield unto them that put
their trust in him.

Ephesians 6:16 Above all, taking the shield of faith, wherewith ye shall be



able to quench all the fiery darts of the wicked.


